MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1st APRIL 2025 IN BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL.
Meeting opened at 8.00pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Scutt, Blythin, O’Carroll, Brookes and Cllr Britton.

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Austin and Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC).
It was noted that Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC) had not received the agenda and accompanying papers.

Action:  Clerk to ensure all paperwork and agendas are circulated to all attendees in advance of the meetings.

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC).
											25/29

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
25/30

Approval of March 2025 Minutes.
The minutes were approved by the parish council as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
											25/31

Matters Arising.
Cllr Austin was not present to discuss the Highway Improvement Plan.
It was noted that the remedial action to remove the gate created by removing part of the hedge on land bordering the A251 in North Street and removing the caravan on the land had not yet been completed.

Action:  Cllr Austin to provide an update with regards to the Highway Improvement Plan at the next parish meeting.
Action:  Clerk to draft a letter under the Chairs signature for Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC) to ask for the A251 land clearing to be enforced urgently.
																							25/32
Kent Police Beat Officer – Report.
A report was not received this month.
Action:  Clerk to chase PC Tancock for the latest Kent Police report and circulate to all Councillors.
											25/33


School Parking.
Many complaints had been received about inconsiderate and dangerous parking (obstructing gateways and pavements.  The Police had been seen to be advising car owners to be more considerate on one occasion however, it was not clear who had instigated this.	
It was agreed to arrange for the parish clerk to write to Sheldwich Primary School to offer the parish councils support.  It was also agreed for the parish clerk to write to Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC) to explain the situation and ask for double yellow lines to be painted on the bend between the school and the A251 as well as repainting the school zig zags.
It was requested that the parish clerk write to the PCSO to ask that more enforcement activity is undertaken to stop dangerous and inconsiderate parking.
											25/34

Action:  Clerk to write to Sheldwich Primary School offering support from the parish council.
Action:  Clerk to draft a letter for the Chair to sign to Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC) to request that double yellow lines are painted on the bend between the school and the A251 as well as repainting the school zig zags.
Action:  Clerk to draft a letter for the Chair to sign to the local PCSO to ask that more enforcement activity is undertaken to stop dangerous and inconsiderate parking outside Sheldwich Primary School.

Defibrillator Pads
The parish council agreed to purchase two replacement pads for the two defibrillator machines in Badlesmere and Sheldwich at a cost of £156 plus VAT.
                                                                                                                                                            25/35

Finance.
Payments were raised on Unity Trust by the parish clerk for councillors to approve in respect of the clerk salary and The KALC Yearly Membership which were approved by all councillors.
The payment for Parish Online was rejected as the Chairman will be investigating this further.											
25/36
Action:  Chairman to investigate Parish Online.

Planning.
REF 25/500245/FULL – Replacement of existing concrete pebble dash weatherboarding with yellow brick – 6 Leaveland Cottages, Leaveland, Faversham ME13 0NP.
This application was discussed, and the parish council unanimously approved the application with no objections.

											25/37




Review of Actions.
*  Clerk to email Jennie Watson to confirm when the Village Gateways will be installed – Actioned, Jennie confirmed should be April but will email with more definitive information when available.
*  Cllr Austin to draft Highway Improvement Plan incorporating the Strategic Plan.
											
Meeting Closed at 8.50pm

Next meeting to be held in Badlesmere Village Hall at 8pm on 6th May 2025.

Signed:
Dated:
